Ramapo College of New Jersey

Academic Review Committee (ARC)

Minutes of February 11, 2015 Meeting
Meeting started at 9.35am
Members present: Thierry Rakotobe-Joel (ASB), Chair; Joe Cataliotti (SSHS); Sam Mustafa (SSHGS); Eric Daffron (Provost’s Office, ex-officio); Michelle Johnson (CAAFYE, ex-officio); Steve Anderson (TAS); Madel Tisi (LIB)
Absent:  Ruma Sen (CA), Michele Dunn (Registrar, ex-officio)
Guest: Michael Bitz, SSHS, Director of the Instructional Design Center
I. Minutes of the February 4, 2015 meeting were approved.

II. Discussion Items:

A. Policies for Online and Hybrid Courses.
Initial points of discussion included:

· Issues regarding physical meeting times for online courses. Any mandatory meetings should be included in the course catalogue.

· Potential use of ‘blended’ instead of ‘hybrid’ to describe a mixed face-to-face/online course

· Distinguishing between an online course and a ‘hybrid’ course

· Current College policy states that ‘some’ face-to-face class time is required for a hybrid course

· How much class time for a hybrid course. 

· Quantifying class time as a percentage of the total class time 

· e.g. Rutgers states that ‘50-75% online’
· Quantifying class time based on meeting schedule
· e.g. ‘a hybrid course must meet at least one time a week’

· If on a MWR schedule, 2/3 in class, 1/3 online

· If on a TF schedule, ½ in class, ½ online

· Pedagogical issues related to how course material is presented

· Could hybrid policy be abused as a way of Faculty teaching less courses a week?
· Recommendation that faculty interested in teaching hybrid courses go to the appropriate resource instruction

· Use of Adobe Connect as a way of having online interactions together

B. Consider a request from the Nursing Program to review four new courses that would be required for 2 new concentrations in their Master’s program.

· ARC concerned that request was submitted considerably past the deadline and awaiting explanation/justification before proceeding

Meeting adjourned at 11.10 am.
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